Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

 HELD AT

ABBEY VILLAGE PRIMARY SCHOOL

ON 8TH MAY 2014
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, M Evans, G France, M France,

S Grime, D Hardy, C Howard, R Ogilvie and A Perry
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding and County Councillor K Snape and one member of the public.
The Parish Meeting had been held immediately prior to the AGM. The Chair and Clerk had been in attendance, no members of the public had attended.
	14AGM O1
	APOLOGIES
Apologies for absence were received and accepted from Councillors P Duke, C France, M France (for the initial part of the meeting), K Jones and D Metcalfe.


	14AGM 02
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.

	14AGM 03
	CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chair reported that the Council had kept the parish precept at the same level for the fifth year in a row whilst being able to support a number of initiatives in the year.

The Council had awarded grants to a number of local organisations including; Withnell Fold Methodist Church, Brinscall and District Drop In, St Joseph's Club and St John's Primary School in order to improve drainage of their football field and make it available to local clubs. The Council had also contributed to the Christmas party for pensioners from the Parish and bought Christmas trees and lights for Abbey Village, Brinscall and Withnell Fold.
The Council regularly reviewed the Parish Plan and had paid for a number of improvements including new benches at Brinscall playground, repairs to benches at Abbey Village play area and had bought and helped to plant young trees along Dick Lane in Brinscall.

The Council had also purchased seed to create a wildflower meadow in Withnell Fold which had been sown by pupils from Withnell Fold Primary School. The Council had also sown poppy seeds and was planning a display of poppies at each of the war memorials in the Parish.

The Council continued to liaise with the County Council in order to make the roads safer. White lines had been repainted and high visibility 40MPH signs had been provided on the A675 in Abbey Village. Yellow lines had been extended at Lodge Bank and School Lane in Brinscall.

Liaison with the District Council regarding repairs to the footpaths in Railway Park and the planting of new saplings had occurred and a new waste bin provided at Oakmere Avenue.
As part of the Eastern Parishes group, the Parish Council representatives had been granted support with two schemes; the repair of the footpath between Monks Drive and Higher Bank Street in Withnell and the creation of a walkway to the bus stop at Coronation Hospital in Brinscall.

Two Councillors had attended training events detailing changes in planning regulations. This would assist the Council when considering and responding to future planning applications.

The Chair apologised for the delay in the provision of the speed indicator device.

The Chair expressed thanks to the lengthsmen for their essential and prompt service to the community.

Councillor Perry thanked the all Councillors for their commitment, support, diligence and hard work throughout the year.


	14AGM 04
	APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor S Perry 
be appointed Chairman for the year.

Proposed G France 
Seconded S Grime 

Carried Unanimously

	14AGM 05

	APPOINTMENT OF VICE CHAIRMAN
Resolved: That Councillor  P Duke be appointed Vice Chairman for the year (subject to his agreement)
Proposed D Hardy 
Seconded G France 
Carried Unanimously

	14AGM 06
	MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
Resolved: That the minutes of the meeting held on 9th May 2013 having previously been approved as a correct record be signed by the Chair.

Proposed S Perry

Seconded D Hardy
Carried Unanimously

	14AGM 06
	FINANCIAL REPORT

The Council were informed of the present financial position and funds available to the Council which remained the same as in the previous year. 
There being no further business the meeting was closed.


